
"Be still, and know that I am God" Psalm 46:10

The yard duty timetable is part of every teacher’s week. It is one of those responsibilities that all
teachers undertake without giving it much thought when they begin teaching, it is just part of the
job. Over the years, I have had some quite delightful times walking around the school playground
watching the various groups of students making up their own games, playing in large groups, or
digging away quite happily in the sandpit alongside others. There is often a student who will come
up and begin a conversation with “Did you know that…?” and I smile and say, “That’s interesting, tell
me more” and that student will continue to share their insights with me while I also keep an eye on
the rest of the students playing.

There is one complaint that I have heard multiple times while on yard duty, and it usually comes
from the youngest students. It usually starts with, “[insert name] keeps chasing me and they will not
stop”. It often starts as a game, but then one student decides they are tired and wants to stop the
game, but they have not yet learnt to negotiate how to do this. My response is quite simple; so
simple the student usually just stares at me. I say, “Just stop running, they can’t chase you if you
are not running”.

God reminds us “Be still and know that I am God”. Sometimes, we keep running around with so
much to do, and so many people depend on us to do things. We forget that we can just take a
moment and hit ‘pause’. No, the world will not collapse or spin out of control.

I pray we find that moment each day, to be still and know that God is God and we do not need to be.

Term 2 Week 5

Faith Focus

Meredith Page

Waiting for class with friends



Come along, dressed in warm pyjamas, your pillow,
blanket or beanbag and enjoy a movie night with

your friends.

Saturday, 14 June, 6:00pm 
$10 entry

Includes pizza, fruit box and bag of popcorn.

Juniors (F-3) in the Hall
Lilo and Stitch

Seniors (3-6) in the Library
Penguins of Madagascar

Flexischools and order forms are now available.

It was wonderful to see the way our staff
worked to engage students over the last week.
Students took part in a range of activities to
celebrate Reconciliation Week (thanks to Ms
Barolo for her work in putting these resources
together) and our students were enthusiastic
about planting some trees to mark the
occasion. As I wandered around the school, I
saw all sorts of interesting things going on in
classroom. From life cycles to observable
cyclical phenomena (still working that one out),
to classrooms where students got to
experience 1800's style schooling, complete
with dunce caps. We’re blessed to have such
hard working and creative staff at St Mark’s.

It was great last week, to have so many visitors
from Cornerstone College and to really have an
opportunity to build on this connection. We
welcomed Emma, Sky, Declan, Taylor, Kayla,
Monte, and Jesse, who were here for their Year
10 work experience. We also had Miss Brookes
take our chapel on Friday morning. This term,
we have welcomed back a group of Year 12
students from Cornerstone who have been
working on their legacy project, helping the
students of St Mark’s. Our students are very
fortunate to have friends from high school
come down and spend time with them. I’m sure
the Cornerstone students have found it just as
rewarding.

This week we wish Mr Scott all the best as he
heads off on Long Service Leave for the
remainder of the term. His Health and PE
classes will be looked after by Mrs Seidel in
Weeks 7, 8 and 9.

One final reminder: tomorrow, Friday, June 6,
is a pupil free day.

Andrew Boesch
Acting Principal

Principal Ponderings
P&F PJ and Pizza Night

Chapel 
Chapel was led by Ms Brookes, Head of Senior
School at Cornerstone College, who gave us a
message about nurturing and growing the
world.





School life
A Step Back in Time for Year 5!
Year 5 students recently travelled back to the 1800s for a special hands-on history experience!
Their classroom was transformed into a traditional schoolroom, complete with strict rules—
students even had to stand before speaking! 

Throughout the day, they experienced what life was like in the 19th Century by writing with ink
pens, sewing buttons onto fabric, making damper, playing marbles, and trying their luck at panning
for gold. It was a fantastic opportunity to bring history to life and explore how different daily life
was in the past.



Wear your Winter Woollies!
Friday, 13 June (Week 7)
To show solidarity and support for families and
individuals in need this winter, St Mark’s, along
with Lutheran Care, invite you to Wear Your
Winter Woollies!

To take part, wear your favourite woollies (e.g.
scarf, beanie, jumper, socks, onesie, winter
pyjamas or ‘Oodie’) to school, next Friday, 13
June. 

To support Lutheran Care’s programs for
vulnerable people, we ask students to
contribute a gold coin, OR , a long-life pantry or
hygiene item (e.g. canned food, pasta, noodles,
pasta sauce, coffee/tea, long-life milk, cereal,
shampoo, conditioner, soap, hand sanitiser).

We will have a guest from Lutheran Care speak
to us at Chapel about how we are supporting
the important work they do. 

Book Club
Issue 4 Book Club order forms have been sent
home. This order will be sent in early due to
the extra week of School holidays. Orders and
payment need to be in before Monday 16
June.
Thank you.
Mrs Paterson

School life
Year 1 Chip Packets and Pastor Greg visit
Last week, Year 1 students sorted and counted
the chip packets, ready to make into blankets,
to be donated. They also had Pastor Greg come
to have a chat and answer some questions
about the church.



School life

Thursday, 12 June, Week 7
Next Thursday, students will spend the
afternoon outside getting hands on in nature.
Students are asked to come to school wearing
clothes they can get a little bit dirty…and
parents be prepared for students to jump into
your cars this way! Students travelling by bus,
please bring a change of clothes. 

Small grant available for drought affected
students
We have been notified of a small grant (up to
$750) available for students who are directly
affected by the drought. The grant (paid by the
Federal Government) must be allocated to
school fees. The set of criteria is as follows:
 

Student attends a South Australian
Independent school which has an ARIA of
0.2 or greater (St Mark’s Lutheran School
has been identified as meeting this criteria);
Student is enrolled at the school and in a
year level for which the school is eligible for
Australian Government recurrent funding
(Reception to Year 12) and has a regular
pattern of attendance at the school;
Family is experiencing financial distress as a
direct result of drought in South Australia;
Principal place of the student’s family
residence is located in South Australia and
outside of the township; and
Student’s family meets the assessment
criteria for School Card as the government
school rate.

 
If you are not eligible for School Card, however
can prove a significant change in circumstance
(directly related to the drought), you may be
eligible for this funding.
 
Please contact our Business Manager
(cschmarr@stmarks.sa.edu.au) if you feel that
your student is eligible, and the school will
apply on your behalf.

Nature
Play Day

Do you love adventures? 
Go on a Nature Scavenger Hunt this weekend
and help us prepare for our Nature Play Day.
Can you find any of the below on your nature
hunts?

Seedpods of all shapes and sizes
Flowers
Cool coloured and shaped leaves
Something furry
Pebbles/stones
Shells
Excess fruit – lemons, limes, berries
Gum nuts

Really, just anything from nature that ignites
the 5 senses and that is safe for us to play with
in our nature play experience! 

Bring in your findings to the front office next
Tuesday and Wednesday ready for the day!

mailto:cschmarr@stmarks.sa.edu.au


School life
National Reconciliation Week
By The St Mark’s Scribes

Last Friday, students were invited to wear a touch of yellow to recognize National Reconciliation
Week. The theme this year, Bridging Now to Next, was about reflecting on the past and moving into
a better future.

On Friday each class planted one of five plants,
Westringia, Yellow Buttons, Finger Limes,
Acmena Orange Crush and Goodenia at the
bottom of the oval. We did this to recognize
these plants strength and ability to grow in
harsh environments. We had lots of fun
planting!



School life

STATE Cross Country
All the best to our runners who have qualified
for the State Cross Country Day- Sydney B,
Jack P (6), Annabelle W, Seth W, Patrick S (5)
and Lilly M (4). These students will participate  
at the Oakbank Racecourse this week.
Goodluck!

Congratulations

SAPSASA State Football Carnival

Congratulations to Elijah M, Oscar H (5), Riley M
and Connor L (6) who represented the BARKER
District at the State Football carnival last week.
The boys faced a variety of weather conditions
and learnt a lot about themselves as players
and teammates. Coached by Mr Scott, the team
won 7 games (lost 2) and the BARKER district
team were declared winners of Division 3. Well
done all!

Lambs visit Year 1's
Wreny had two little lambs,
Their fleece was white as snow;
And everywhere that Wreny went
The lambs were sure to go.

They followed him to school one day
and tried to act the fool;
It made the children laugh and play,
To see a lamb at school.



Diary 

Community News and Events

June 
June 5 - Year 4 Playdate 3.15pm
June 6 - Pupil Free Day
June 9 - Public Holiday
June 10 - Connect Session
June 10 - Assembly
June 12 - Nature Play Day
June 13 - Wear Your Winter Woollies Day
June 14 - P&F PJ & Pizza Night
June 19 - Mid Year Foundation Transition 1
June 19 - Year 1 Excursion to Monarto
June 20 - Foundation Excursion to Zoo
June 24 - Assembly
June 26 - Mid Year Foundation Transition 2
June 27 - End of Term 2
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